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February 

Feb 16—MBS meeting 

           Chris Baker-pot selection 

Feb 17—Silhouette Show-Domes 

Feb 23—Novice Class* 

 

March 

Mar 5—MBS meeting 

    Jennifer Price-the art of 

    bonsai 

Mar 9—Novice Class* 

Mar 9-Jennifer Price study group 

 (A)* 

Mar 10-Jennifer Price study 

 group (B)* 

Mar 16-Jennifer Price study 

 group (A)* 

Mar 17-Jennifer Price study 

 group (B)* 

Mar 23 — Novice Class* 

Mar 23—Intermediate Class (A)* 

Mar 24-Intermediate Class (B)* 

 

April 

April 2—MBS meeting 

      Mark Fields demo 

Apr 6—Novice Class* 

Apr 6-Jennifer Price study group 

 (A)* 

Apr 7-Jennifer Price study group 

 (B)* 

Apr 13—Novice Class* 

Apr 27—Intermediate Class (A)* 

Apr 28-Intermediate Class (B)* 

     

     

 

Milwaukee  
Bonsai Society 

PO Box 240822 
Milwaukee Wi 

53224 
 

Information Line 
414-299-9229 

 February Meeting 

 
Chris Baker will be joining us for 

our next meeting.  This is our 

Kickoff meeting for the year 

which happens on a Saturday in 

case there is some Wisconsin 

weather. It begins at 9am and goes 

until noon.   

Chris has a lot of knowledge about 

bonsai and this time will talk about 

pot selection.  Pots are a very im-

portant part of bonsai both artisti-

cally and for the health of the 

trees.  Please bring a few trees 

along to get Chris’ opinion on 

which pot would be best and if it is 

ready for repotting. He may have 

the time to talk to us on grafting, 

depending on how many questions 

we have for him.  

Come and show your trees to a 

fellow member and get help from 

our own experts. Our club has a lot 

of knowledgeable people to help 

you along in our art.  We have a 

lot of new members in our club.  

All of us are happy to guide you 

to your next level in bonsai.  The 

garden centers will be opening 

soon and you can begin to shop 

for your next tree. 

The meeting will be in the 

“Grandparents” room across from 

our normal big meeting room. 

Next Meeting 

February 16, 2019 
9 am 

Boerner Botanical 
Gardens 



President’s Message February 2019 
  

 
Happy 2019 fellow Bonsai lovers!!  I hope everyone 
had a great holiday season and is anxiously awaiting 
Spring in order to start working on your trees!  I 
know I am having a difficult time waiting for the 
warmer weather so I can spend time with my trees. 
 
2019 promises to be another exciting year for MBS 
members.  The Executive Committee recently met 
and planned out the topics for the monthly meeting 
for the year.  Between monthly meetings, work-
shops and study groups we have a wide variety of 
artists, demos and member participation activities 
planned. 
 
The February meeting on Saturday the 16th at 9am 
starts 2019 off with us welcoming Chris Baker as 
our first guest.  Chris is the curator of the bonsai 
exhibit at the Chicago Botanical Gardens and will 
be talking to us about pot choices and grafting of 
trees. 
 
March also guarantees a sensational meeting when 
we welcome Jennifer Price to our Tuesday meeting 
for her to talk about the art of Bonsai.  The rest 
of the year is going to be equally as thrilling so 
stay tuned for more updates in future newsletters 
and on the web site. 
 
Late in 2018 the Bryan L sent out a survey asking 
for information from members about workshops 
and classes.  The over whelming response was that 
MBS should offer more workshops or even a study 
group on the weekend.  We listened and have made 
arrangements with Jennifer Price to lead a 3 part 
study group for members starting March 9th or 
March 10th if you are interested in a Sunday group 
instead of Saturdays.   
 
Unfortunately, sign up for this group has been slow 
and there are many spots available yet.  It would 
be a shame to have to cancel this opportunity be-
cause of lack of participants.  If you are thinking 
about attending this 3 part study group please fol-
low the Eventbrite links and sign up for either the 
Saturday sessions or the Sunday sessions and learn 
from an international Bonsai artist.  We are lucky 
to have secured space on Jennifer’s busy calendar 
this year! 
 
Speaking of learning opportunities, there are still 2 
spots left in the Sunday Intermediate class and a 
few spots available in the Novice class.  Although 
space in the newsletter did not allow for including 
the flyers/sign up sheets this month, each class 
can be found on Eventbrite by clicking on the above 
class name. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Another piece of information that you may find 
helpful is a timeline for preparing your bonsai for 
display.  I am including a few supportive sugges-
tions for what should be taking place before you 
place a tree in an exhibit. 
 
90 days before the exhibit you should read the 
show rules and select the tree you would like to 
enter.  90-75 days prior to the exhibit complete 
major pruning and wiring.  Using this time frame 
for State Fair, our first exhibit opportunity, the 
above tasks should start in May.  I will be including 
more details of the timeline in subsequent newslet-
ters. 
 
Also in February MBS has been asked by the Milw 
County Domes to bring some of our member’s de-
ciduous trees to the Domes for the public to see on 
Sunday, February 17th.  This in not an exhibit, it is 
just a chance to show non-bonsai people what some 
of our trees look like in winter.  Many people will 
not believe the trees are alive since there are not 
any leaves right now.  If you are interested in help-
ing out by brining a tree to the Domes, volunteering 
to tree sit for part of the day or even help with 
set up or tear down please contact Erich B.. 
 
With Spring hopefully around the corner the Bon-
sai exhibit at Lynden will be opening soon.  Volun-
teers to help out there are always appreciated.  
Look for more information about the permanent 
exhibit in the following pages of this newsletter.  
You can also look for Jack D at the February meet-
ing.  Jack will be able to help answer any questions 
you may have and will be able to give you more in-
formation on this opportunity.   
 
I hope to see everyone at he kick off meeting on 
Saturday, February 16th at 9am.  As always, if you 
have suggestions for an upcoming meeting or work-
shop talk to one of the board members. 
 
Keep thinking warm thoughts on these chilly days! 
 
Melissa J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/jennifer-price-study-group-saturdays-tickets-53996499985
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/jennifer-price-study-group-sundays-tickets-53996762771
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/intermediate-class-sundays-tickets-54044432352
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/novice-class-tickets-52937982932
mailto:eab659@outlook.com


 

 

 

 

 

Eventbrite 

https://www.eventbrite.com/o/milwaukee-bonsai-society-16980915125


 

 

 

 

 

2018 Folk Fair award  for the Bonsai exhibit being the most interactive with attending crowd 



  

The Bonsai Exhibit at Lynden Sculpture Garden 

Jack Douthitt 

The Bonsai Exhibit at Lynden Sculpture Garden had an excellent 
year in 2018. It opened on World Bonsai Day with a “special ex-
hibit” of bonsai drawn from the collections of Milwaukee Bon-
sai Society members. Jennifer Price selected the bonsai for the 
exhibit and on Opening Day, gave a short demonstration and a critique of the trees in 
the exhibit to an appreciative audience. The exhibit ran for eight days and was very 
well received.  

During the year, the bonsai exhibit was an active participant in all major Lynden 
events. In addition, there was a wedding vow renewal on the patio (they wanted the 
exhibit open for their celebration!), we had several children’s art classes make 
“official” visits to the exhibit, and we had a public workshop with a waiting list! 
Lynden was also part of Doors Open Milwaukee, which is a two-day public celebration 
of Milwaukee’s art, architecture, culture and history. This year over 1400 people came 
through the bonsai exhibit during that event. 

In July, the six Volunteers who worked the most shifts in 
2018 were rewarded with an all day workshop with Suthin 
Sukosolvisit. They worked on the trees in the collection and it 
was a win, win situation for everyone – the trees in the Col-
lection looked better, the participants learned unique and val-

uable skills in maintaining and refining exhibit quality bonsai, and everyone had fun! 

This year three new bonsai were added to the collection. The first was an excellent 
Scots Pine from Jim Doyle who is the owner of Nature’s Way Nursery in Harrisburg PA, 

and very well known in the bonsai world. Pauline Muth, a well-known teacher and 
owner of PFM Bonsai Studio in West Charlton, NY, donated a beautiful land penjing of 
Chinese Elms on a white marble tray. And Walter Pall, an internationally known bonsai 
artist from Germany, and his protégé Jennifer Price, donated an exceptional collected 
Ponderosa Pine. 

 Soon it will be time to start preparing the bonsai, and the exhibit 
area, for 2019. Trees need to be repotted, trimmed and wired. Pots 
need to be cleaned along with all those other things that have to be 
done to get a bonsai ready for exhibit.  

Being a Volunteer at the Bonsai Exhibit at Lynden Sculpture Gar-
den is an opportunity to work on exhibit quality bonsai, be a part 
of the experience at Lynden, and maybe even get a workshop with 
an outstanding bonsai teacher. If you would like to become a Vol-
unteer at Lynden, applications will be available at the February 
meeting  



  

 
 
Submitted by Judy S and Wally V, an interesting article from the Master  
Gardeners: 
 
From apples to zucchini – no matter what types of plants you grow – it's likely 
something spider mites will attack. The most common spider mite, the twospot-
ted spider mite (Tetranychus urticae), is a general feeder that attacks a wide va-
riety of fruits, vegetables, and ornamentals. Learn about this the biology of this 
tiny pest, the type of damage it causes and how to manage it in this article at 
https://wimastergardener.org/article/twospotted-spider-mite-tetranychus-
urticae/ 
 

   
 

https://wimastergardener.org/article/twospotted-spider-mite-tetranychus-urticae/
https://wimastergardener.org/article/twospotted-spider-mite-tetranychus-urticae/


 
 

Wood fired stoneware Bonsai pots 

Wood fired means these pots were fired by hand, in a wood fired kiln. After loading the 

wares into the Kiln and bricking up the door. You begin a small fire in the fire box, 

which you build up very slowly. At the start you are aiming for about 50-100 degrees 

per hour for the first 16 to 18 hours. After 24 hours the temperature reaches 1950 - 

2400 degrees. The last firing, we did, we fired for 41 hours. During this firing we 

burned 2 cords of wood. After finishing the firing, you wait a week for the kiln to cool 

down, and unload. Wood firing offers great effects on your wares. Although, you can 

have up to 40 % loss in the process of wood firing.  

Stoneware is a high fired clay usually with some grog. I have used several variates of 

clay in my work.  

After 39 years of studying the art of Bonsai, I decided to make some Bonsai pots. I be-

gan with simple low fired works. My teacher introduced me to wood firing. I loved the 

effects of wood firing on the clay. Many of my works have no glaze applied to them, the 

glaze in formed from silica in the clay and wood ash. Which combine in the firing pro-

cess. The end results often amaze even experienced potters. When I decided to go with 

wood firing, I began with slabs formed over rocks and deadwood. Did a few ‘more tra-

ditional pieces. Then decided to branch off to more non-traditional works. These new 

works will be fired in the spring of 2019. And will be available at my spring sale. Date 

to be determined. 

Phil Malhiot  708-705-7768 bonsaiphil@gmail.com malhiot.com  

 

        

          Planted accent log          Round    Log pots 

           

                Various slabs               Cascade round       Glazed round 

 
 

mailto:bonsaiphil@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 



PO Box 240822 

Milwaukee, WI  53224 

Www.milwaukeebonsai.org 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Next MBS meeting will be 

Feburary 16, 2019 9am 

Boerner Botanical Gardens 

9400 Boerner Dr 

Hales Corners, WI  53130 

 

 

 

President 

First VP 

Second VP 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Director 

Director 

Director 

Past Pres. 

Melissa J 

Bryan L 

Erich B 

Leo S 

Wally V 

Rob P 

Rick W 

Phil R 

Judy S 

Newsletter 

Webmaster 

Melissa J 

Pam W 

2018 MBS OFFICERS 

Other Club Functions 

Director of Children’s Education—Jean S 

PAB Board—Ron F, Houston S & Jean S 

thick blanket of snow 

snuggling the flowerbeds  

with a winter wrap 

 

~Jan Allison 
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